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WASHINGTON PARK ASSOCIATION

OF HUDSON COUNTY, INC
A 501(c)(3) NON PROFIT

WWW.WPANJ.ORG

IT TAKES A COMMUNITY TO CREATE COMMUNITY. JOIN U




	Date:         May 4, 2014

	
	Time:        10:30 AM to 12:00 PM

	
	Meeting Location:

662 Palisade Ave.

Jersey City, NJ 07307

Association Address:

662 Palisade Avenue, 

Jersey City, NJ 07307
Phone: 

(201) 533-9571



	Meeting called by:
	WPA Board of Trustees
	Type of meeting:
	Special Trustee Meeting

	Facilitator:
	Nick Caballero
	Minute taker:
	Vilma Cabrera

	Timekeeper:
	Wendy Paul
	
	

	Attendees:
	WPA Board of Trustees and Advisors

	

	Please read:
	Please review emails from Peter Basso regarding Green Acres Grant and MKW Drawings



	Please bring:
	Checkbook or cash for contributions or membership dues payable to: WPA of Hudson County, Inc.

Bring ideas and solutions to help shape our diverse community, creating a stronger sense of place for people to live, work, and raise a family.  Welcome to the Washington Park neighborhood in JC Heights. 

	


In attendance:

Katherine Crawford-Gray- Trustee

Bob Boudrea-  Trustee

Wendy Paul-  Trustee

Nick Caballero-  Trustee

Vilma Cabrera-  Trustee

Peter Basso (at 11:15 AM)- Advisor

Fundraising – Special Contracted Worker (details on position and update), Corporate Sponsorship Packets (who are we to approach), Follow-up protocol, Fundraising for WP LIVE 2014
KCG: 
· I won’t have the time I had last year to dedicate to WPA because I’m working 

· Donated money to cover fees for a consultant who prepared a document for us

· Consultant compiled a report on 54 private foundations in NJ that we can send form letters to

· She has ranked them from high to low potential, included deadlines and how much we should request and whether to ask for general or program support

· It’s a substantial piece of work

· Gave a 3-page report on what grants they have given out in the past

· Consultant will create template letters for WPA

· Consultant took a look at our corporate sponsorship proposal and she created a new template for corporate sponsorships, which outlines what she calls our six signature programs. It would be for corporations, not foundations. 

· Do we want to include the RAD Envisioning Summit as a signature program? 
Wendy: Let’s leave RAD in, but put it as the number 6 event (last thing) and say that it is scheduled as needed

KCG: Will send it to Wendy and once Wendy makes changes using track changes, KCG, will send it out as a PDF to everyone so we’ll have a copy of it to give to people at a moment’s notice. 

Bob: Still interested in having Christine Santelli at WP LIVE?
Nick: Yes.

KCG: She has a good following. Popular.

Wendy: The stage was set at the crosswalk yesterday for the opening of the new sports park. That whole section of Palisade was closed off. Had bouncy toys, Latin music playing, hot dogs and grills to cook hot dogs. 

KCG: Can we get Stack to close off Palisade for LIVE? Have all food vendors on the street?

Wendy: It would be a perfect, in plain sight area for LIVE

Nick: Was floored when Brian Stack thanked WPA and me by name for my efforts at the event

KCG: Love the idea of using park 4 for LIVE. The park looks beautiful after the planting. The street could be used for a biergarten if possible.

Bob: Would WPA want to sponsor the Jazz Fest?  $250 or up to have banner on logo. $450 to also have a table.

KCG: We’ll have a table then.

Bob: Riverview Jazz Festival is June 1st from noon to 6 PM at Riverview-Fisk Park.

11:10 AM: Movies in the Park / Trustee Commitment Needed
Nick: We got the contract from the County. The resolution went through.

We still haven’t found an event manager. 

Wendy: Do we have a write-up of the job description? Send it to me and board members so it can be posted and circulated.

Nick: Lizette sent us a resume of someone who is in project management and might be good.

KCG: Let’s bring her in. 

Nick: Olga and Lindsey can’t do it. A local teacher might be able to do it.

We need a lead, an assistant who can drive and has a car.

KCG: Let’s hire a lead and then that person finds the assistants.

Nick: movies start the 9th of July and are every Wednesday and Friday. Rain dates for Wed are Saturdays and for Fridays are Sundays. We need a trustee at every movie to oversee things.

T-shirts are coming in that say “volunteer” on the back and others that don’t say “volunteer” and are for paid staff.

KCG will interview Stephanie via phone this week. A driver’s license and vehicle are crucial.

KCG will send the list of duties of positions WPA is hiring for so trustees can forward it to universities, etc.

Movies in the Parks Dates:

Wed, July 9th- Columbus Park (rain date: Saturday, July the 12th)

Friday, July 11th - Washington Park (rain date: Sunday, July the 13th)

Wed, July 16th – Lincoln Park (rain date: Saturday, July the 19th)

Friday July 18- West Hudson Park (rain date: Sunday, July 20th)

Wed., July 23rd- Bayonne Briggs Park (rain date: Saturday, July 26th)

Friday, July 25th- JJ Braddock (rain date: Sun, July 27th)

Wed, Aug 6th- Washington Park (rain date: Sat, August 9th)

Friday, Aug 8th – Lincoln Park (rain date: Sunday, August 10th)

Wed, Aug 13th – Columbus Park (rain date: Sat, August 16th)

Friday, Aug. 15th JJ Braddock (rain date: Sun 17th) 

Wed., Aug 20th – Bayonne Briggs Park (rain date: Sat 23rd)

Friday, Aug 22nd - West Hudson Park (rain date: Sunday 24th)

Nick: Best Entertainment (our popcorn provider) and Fun Flicks (our film screen provider) have provided their liability insurance. They need to provide additional insurance covering WPA and Hudson County.

The trustee who is going to be in attendance at the movie has to come to Nick’s at 5:30 PM to meet with manager and be at the park by 6:30. At 7 PM equipment arrives at the park. Movie begins at sundown, which is later in July than in August. Then, trustee has to be there for clean up. Trustee has to commit to movie date and/or rain date.

11:29 AM: Pro-bono Council
Peter: 

· Board requested opinion of pro-bono council about O’Connell’s Run about legality of partnering with other non-profits and how we split proceeds. 

· Found that there is no legal issue but there are best practices to consider, such as whether we should put together a joint fundraising agreement that says what percent is going to whom and what the breakdown is for its use. 

· They gave us a draft form agreement that is long. 

· Has basic points for WPA to consider. 

· Came in 1 month before WP LIVE so board didn’t get a chance to review it so we should do that and get back to Kent at ProBono Partnership about whether we need follow-up. 

Nick: The answer was what we wanted although it was late, but it is good for moving forward.

Peter: 

· We would figure out what the terms would be and we institute our best practices for record keeping and memorialize it in an agreement and get it signed.

· We use whatever method will be cleanest. 

· If WPA is audited or we audit ourselves, we can show how proceeds were used. Have a legit paper trail of our funds. 

KCG: We can remove the part about having a steering committee. We can present it as a formality for all parties involved.

Peter: We can modify it.  

Nick: We already have subcommittees, which are like steering committees, so we can keep that.

Wendy: We should manage internally how we split the funds. We talked about having two invoices and I don’t want that.

KCG: WPA or whoever is the fiscal sponsor, will administer funds, and it is just one person, like we did for the RAD Envisioning Summit. 

Peter: The drafted contract is for different types of groups.  This is not limited to non-profits. Everyone should take a good read through. I will email it again. 

KCG: Put a vote forth on the proposal on the July general meeting.

11:40 AM: Revised WPA/Hudson County MOU

Peter: There is nothing to add on the County MOU.

11:41 AM: Green Acres plan review, discussion about possible cut to the plans and vote 

Peter: 

· We are over budget. 

· Last time we got a complete breakdown was in July before we got everything from the state. 

· County took several passes looking at the plans. 

· Last pass through was at a meeting in March 2014 and Ken made a lot of tweaks.

· In addition, this document incorporates the signed budget for each section of the park and it is one combined document. 

· The County came up with more money but not enough. 

· Two separate sources of the money. 

· They are going to bill the “NY Ave sidewalk and picnic entry” line item  to UC and the UC contractors will mirror what was done in the Park 4. Meaning we can subtract the $53,014.50 from the budget. Brings us to $474,576.

· County found leftover Green Acres funds from Central Avenue fields so Ken with Charlene brainstormed to reprogram it to go to the same park and state is usually pretty flexible about this. Ken thinks it will be about 60k. Not sure we can count on this money. 

· This is our pre-bid budget.

· Construction companies that bid on proposal can come under or over. 

· Ken has philosophy: let’s see what we get. If it comes over, then rethink it but if it comes under, then we’re ok.  Our job is to identify priorities if it comes to a price that won’t work what are the things that will go and which ones we must have. 

· Deadline for using grant money is three years from the award, but Phil Collins from Green Acres just wants us to be moving on it. 

· Letter of grant was dated August 2011. January 2012 was when we got the grant award letter. Our good news is that our plans have been approved by the state and Phil has seen this. He knows we’re working on this. 

· Phil made it clear that what he cared about the most was our gardens and that was what clinched our funding. We can keep the gardens and cut other things. 

· We could see price differential per table by not using all ADA tables. Each is $250 cheaper so at best save $1k. 

· Looking to cut $100,000 in potential cuts. Way to do it is to prioritize parts of the project. 

· Maybe County wants to break ground before June 30th so it can be part of this fiscal year. 

· We should hold UC to their promise of trees when new park was promised. The promised trees won’t fit in new park so they can put those trees into our area. 

· Demo and removal numbers are what they are. Can’t be changed.

· 15% contingency is fair and recommended. 

Peter: One thing to cut is maybe the parking area. There are all kinds of funding sources to make things ADA compliant like CBD grants. Current parking area although not completely up to date works, so it is less of a priority. We can find other funding to bring it up to ADA code. 

Nick: We should have a meeting with Ken and Cecchini to knock this off our plate so we can move forward.

Peter: On 8th page of the budget, site improvements ($3,600) and signage, which are secondary signs ($23,440) could go. Approach UC about covering the shaded trees.

Nick: The precast concrete (at the top of the page) can go.

12:10: Agree to meet with County about approaching these cuts.

Peter: Let’s cut shade trees, shrubs, evergreens, and all trees and shrubs since UC could potentially cover these:

Shade trees: $3,600

Evergreen trees: $10,000

Ornamental trees: $1,750

Shrubs: $7,500

Shade trees: $1,200

Ornamental trees: $2,250

Shrubs: $550

Total: $38,850 in potential cuts by cutting trees and shrubs

Also, can cut $36,000 historic acorns and planters on top of the columns

Can cut $12,000, which is an estimate on losing some of the signs, including historic signs

Nick: We can cut parking signs in Lincoln Park= $10,762.

Another possibility: Mory in his email proposed cutting $5,700 to lose the welcome sign to Washington Park at the entrance. 

Peter: We can remove new precast planters, historic columns, cut primary signs and all secondary signs in half ($12,000 in cuts).  This comes to just over $50,000 in cuts.

Other potential areas of funding for this project: Jersey City and Community Block Development (CBD) Grant (govt money to urban areas for revitalizations) 

Nick:  Let’s vote on:

Is the vote comfortable with Peter (advisor) and Nick (president) talking to County about proposed budget cuts?

All are in favor.

Peter: Historic signs as you see them are the signs that we’re getting. We thought Judy (at the County) would work on them and design them but she didn’t improve them much.

Meeting adjourned at 12:25 PM.

